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 C L A S S I F I E D S  

BOSTON BAR/NORTH BEND           

enhancement society  

This newsletter is brought to you by the Boston Bar/North Bend 

Enhancement Society with SPECIAL THANKS to the  United Way 

and Fraser Valley Regional Districtôs                                                 

Grant in Aid Program for their support. 

BOX ADS: Please call for our quarterly & annual rates!                                    

SPECIALTY ADSð  1/4 page $40 b/wðor $50 colour                                                                                 

CLASSIFIEDS RATE:  Monthly: $2.00 for 1 line ad,        

  $3.00 for 2 lines, $5.00 for 3 lines                                                       

ANNUAL RATES:  2 lines $24.00 and 3 lines: $ 36.00         

Call Karen @ 604-206-6006 to place an advertisement                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Out-of-town subscription to the Update: $15/year. 
Please include name & mailing address with cheque 

Send email to: kbt@lookieloo.net                     

Cheques  to be made payable to:                                                                                 
Boston Bar/North Bend Enhancement  Society                          
P O Box 251,                                                                        

Boston Bar, BC V0K 1C0                                                                

CANYON DISPOSAL: Weekly Waste PICK-UP $39.85 quarterly. Please call 604-867-9272           

Tuesday to Friday between 10 amð2 pm  to arrange your weekly service.  

FRASER CANYON MOBILE HOME & RV PARK: 50610 Trans-Canada Hwy., Boston Bar. 
Housing  Available. Please call 604-867-9011  

JOB OPPORTUNITY at Canyon Lanes! Please see page 13. 

Published monthly by the Boston Bar-North Bend Enhancement Society                                                                            

Visit us online at www.bostonbarbc.net   

Editor: Karen Tillotson 604-206-6006 or email kbt@lookieloo.net                                                                                                                                                

www.bostonbarbc.net 

PLEASE NOTE THE DEADLINE FOR ALL SUBMISSIONS IS THE 25TH OF EACH MONTH 

Executive Director - Nancy Carmichael 

Chair & Treasurer - Lori Walters 

Vice-Chair  - Robert Dufresne 

Secretary  - Patricia Davison 

Members at Large:   -Shirley Crow 

     -Howard Johnson 

     -Joanne Kerr 

     -Karen Tillotson 

MEMBERS OF THE BOSTON BAR/NORTH BEND ENHANCEMENT SOCIETY 

We are very grateful to have received another 
truck load of wood which will be used to heat the 

community center this upcoming winter. 

Our ANNUAL WOOD-CUTTING DAY 
will take place on                                

Saturday, Oct. 22nd            

from 10 am to 2 pm at the  

NORTH BEND COMMUNITY CENTER.  

ß If youôre able to lend a hand, please bring 
your own chainsaw.  

ß Volunteers are needed for cutting, 
splitting and stacking wood.  

ß There will be free hot dogs and coffee 

supplied for all VOLUNTEERS. 

(If youôre able to work on our wood pile before 
that date, that would be great!)   

Questions? Call Lillian Forman at the 

Thrift Shoppe or phone 867-9775 

REGAL HAS CLOSED THEIR DOORS without  warning!  Thank you to all the folks who have  

purchased Regal products from me.  This company went into receivership once before, so they may be 

back but I will no longer be one of their sales representatives.      

       ~ Patricia Davison. 

You can place a FREE ONE-TIME AD on Novemberôs ñBULLETIN BOARDò, (see Page 3) 
Please contact Karen at 604-206-6006 or email your ad (20 words maximum) to kbt@lookieloo.net.  

Arrangements will be made between the parties involved only  and said parties will do so at their own risk.  

BOSTON BAR SENIORS WIN THE GOLD AT 55+ BC GAMES  

Do you need to complete high school? Need Funding? Please see Page 12 for information 

After taking  First Place at the Division Playoffs held in        
Abbotsford in May of this year, senior bowlers Lloyd Forman, 
Cora Dunlop, John Black, Nancy Hill, and Bob Simpson 
(pictured l. to r.) went on to compete at the 55+ BC Games 
held in Coquitlam, September 20-24th.  There were over 3200 
participants from all over BC competing in various sports   
during those 4 days. By Saturday, Boston Bar bowlersô          
succession of victories had earned them the GOLD MEDAL. 
                                                                                                                             
CONGRATULATIONS  goes to Canyon Lanesô 55+  bowlers 
for their  outstanding achievement. WAY TO GO!! 

Cora Dunlop won 2 Gold Medals for her individual achieve-
ments of High Single Over Average and High Triple Over 
Average!   Nancy Hill won a Bronze Medal for High Single 

Over Average!   WELL DONE LADIES!  

55+ BC Games 2017 will be hosted by the city of Vernon.  



 

 

WHO TO CALL 

Boston Bar Community Hall Bookings 
 Call Sherri or Pat  867-8800 
Parks: Morris Tillotson 867-9358 
North Bend Community Hall:            
 H & D Johnson  867-9613   
North Bend Community Center:       
 Lillian Forman 867-9775  
Family Place/Food Bank:              
 Nancy Carmichael 867-9204 
Cable Television:                             
 Ann Schudeleit, 867-8846 
Emergency Services Reps:              
 Howard Johnson 867-9613  
 or Al Regehr 867-9203 
FVRD Director:                                  
 Terry Raymond:  867-8891  
Editor: Karen Tillotson  604-206-6006 
BaHP Coordinator       604-869-1831  
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Doctors and Nurse Practitioners               

Every WEDNESDAY 10amñ3pm            

Appts call Public Health 604-860-7630           

Wednesdays call 604-867-9380                      

Mental Health Appts. Call 604-860-7733 

Employment Assistant Services,              
Literacy Help, Early Childhood                   

Development  call 604-869-2279 

HEALTHY LIVING GET-TOGETHER                                                                                        

TAI CHI (with SOOYEON ZACHARIAS) CALL 604-

860-3114 OR  Sooyeon at 1-250-455-2711 
Please see calendar for dates & times 

ALLEN ROSCOE, Family Counsellor               
Every Tuesday Morning  

Every other Friday afternoon.                                                                               
Child & Family Worker,                      

MELISSA NEILSON, to register please          
contact the BB Band office at:                         

867-8844                                                                         

NORTH BEND COMMUNITY CENTRE     
Open Tuesdays & Saturdays         

12pmñ3pm                                             
Thrift Shoppe, Art Gallery/Gift Shoppe,    

Museum, Wellness Center & Spa,  
Amanôs óU Like A Diamondô,                

Seniorsô Drop-In                                    
Free computer and internet access.    

Send email to the museum at : 

bbar_museum@nili.ca 

BOSTON BAR FIRST NATIONS                        
COMMUNITY HEALTH  REPRESENTATIVE                                 

PAMELA ROBERTSON                         
CHR & LSS (Legal Aid)                                  

DRUG & ALCOHOL                                         
ADDICTIONS NAVIGATOR                            

Help is available to ALL CITIZENS      
Please contact Pamela at                          

ph. 604-867-8844 or 604-860-3114      
(fax 604-867-9317)                                      

Email: pamelarobertson3@yahoo.ca  

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS                  

Call Mike at 867-9114 

HARM REDUCTION PROGRAM           
Wednesdays at Family Place                     
Boston Bar Band also offers                        

cooperation and support within the             

Harm Reduction Program.  

BARBER AT CANYON LANES    

October 3rd                             
(Usually 1st Monday of the Month)                                

Kids $10  Menôs $15 

FOOD BANK DAY - October 20th 
Meeting Room, CANYON LANES. Please bring 
your own bags or containers. Donations can 

be dropped off at Canyon Lanes.                               
Applications are available at Post Office, 

Family Place and Canyon Lanes. 

COMMUNITY LUNCH PROGRAM  
at Family Place                                          

Everyone Welcome!                                    
Wednesdays Noon-1pm                   

Welcome to stay afterwards for socializing.                                                           
(Donations greatly appreciated!) 

FRASER CANYON                                  
BETTER AT HOME PROGRAM (BaHP) 

   Provides a  door-to-door                                    
SHUTTLE SERVICE most Thursdays.                            

Weekly to Hope & Monthly to Chilliwack.   
See pg. 6 for information or call:                        

Karen at 604-869-1831 
Free for QUALIFYING SENIORS but this 

service is available to ALL.  

WEEKLY  & MONTHLY                            

PROGRAMS  

DENTIST: Dr. Cam Robson at Anderson 
Clinic.  Please call band office at 867ð8844 

to book an appointment.   
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DIVINE WORSHIP                                       
Everlasting Gospel                                 

48822 Highland Rd. N.B.                      
Saturdays 11 am                                  

Bible Study 8pm Tuesdays                          
All are welcome 

 
COMMUNITY CHURCH                        

Sundays 11 am followed by             
lunch and fellowship.  For info or if you 
need a ride, please leave a message at 

Church PH 867-9010 
 

CHURCH OF CHRIST                         
The Church of Christ welcomes you to 

worship with them on Sundays 10:30am 
at North Bend Hall.                                    

Call 867-9613 for information. 

LANDFILL: 50390 Chaumox Road                    
(3 km. east of North Bend) 

OPEN: TUES., THURS., & SAT. 10AMñ5PM  

Contact: 604-867-9775 or 604-206-4673 

ANDERSON CREEK HEALTH CENTER 

For pickup: see Canyon Disposal  see Ad Pg 7 

 

BB/NB Enhancement Society meets on the 3rd Monday of every month.                                 

The next meeting is on Oct. 17th, 1:30  at Canyon Lanes. All are welcome. 

Please submit  photos to  GIVE US YOUR BEST SHOT each month.   (EVERY month if you like!)  Yours could be chosen to     

appear in the 2018 Community Spirit Calendar!  Email your photos to kbt@lookieloo.net or text to 604-206-6006                      

First, let me just say that everyone's photos were 
GREAT and the competition was stiff! 

Congratulations goes to Lori Walters for her photo 
òEnd of Dayó, which met all of the judging criteria (refer 
to September Update). It will appear on the 2017 Com-

munity Spirit Calendar.  

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO SUBMITTED PHOTOS 

OVER THE PAST YEAR! 

Please keep them coming! You can submit whatever 
format you like but please note: only landscape format 
(width greater than height) can be considered for the 
calendar. Scenic views, wildlife, structures specific to 

our unique area. No people, pets, or night shots please 

(Cops for Cancer continued from p.12... )       Contributed by Patricia Davison: 

ñI had the most incredible moment at the lunch gathering for the cyclists.  I was introduced to Teri at the luncheon.  I 
was chatting with her and telling her I used to be a ñvolunteer driverò for the Canadian Cancer Society and was 
paired with a boy from Hope.  One of our Boston Bar RCMP officers was assigned as òbuddyò with this boy.  I would 
drive from Boston Bar to the Easter Seal House in Vancouver every Friday to pick up this boy and his grandmother 
and transport them back to Hope.  This weekly ride went on for quite a long time and we developed a special rela-
tionship.  I drove a van and grandmother had the front seat and the boy always chose the middle seat behind us.  He 
and I would make eye contact through the rear-view mirror and communicate with eyes, smiles and giggles unbe-
known to the grandmother.  I told Teri of one instance when our eyes met and he said to me ñI love you Patò; which I 
always carry in a special part of my heart.  She asked me his name and I said Tyler.  Teri kept glancing sideways 
and when I turned to see who she was looking at, I saw the grandmother!  Both of our hearts leaped and the  grand-
mother and I hugged for a very long time!  I had not seen her for several years after Tyler lost his battle with       
childhood cancer. It was a tender, heartfelt reunionò. 

First time riders Tracy and Larry  were all smiles huddled with Rachel (center) who was on her  
second tour.  Each felt very motivated to do the ride again despite the harsh physical training and 
long hours dedicated to fundraising. Their thoughts and hearts, they said, were always with the 
kids; as well as with the families who have lost a child to cancer, adding that some of the riders and  

support crew have lost children of their own  to the disease.  

Cst. Gwen Vaughn-Smith present-
ed a Thank You plaque to Linda 
Carmen for her many years of 
organizing the Cops for Cancer 
luncheon. Pictured on the plaque 
are some of the kids the riders 
buddy with at  Camp Goodtimes.  
 
Cops for Cancer has been      
cycling to Boston Bar for 19 years 
and theyôre always grateful for the 
wonderful food prepared  by our            
community  members. (Especially 
Lindaôs famous ginger cookies!) 
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B O STO N  B A R -N O R TH  B EN D  B U LLE TIN  B O A R D  

(Place your ONE TIME FREE AD here!  (2 line maximum) 

Events:  May Days, Canada Day, Halloweôen, Christmas         
 Seniorsô Dinner, (organizing//food prep/serving 
 etc.) Contact Howard Johnson or Shirley Crow 
 
NBCC:  Thrift Shoppe: sorting used items, merchandiz
 ing and preparing items for sale (sewing on 
 buttons,  ironing, etc.) cleaning, some lifting 
 of boxes/totes (students/young people?) 
 Contact Lillian Forman 
 
Food Bank: assistant needed to sort food products, pre
 pare hampers, (sorry -no food bank recipients 
 allowed)  Contact Nancy Carmichael or Morris 
 Tillotson 

Work Bees: painting, cleanup, (at the Memorial Pavilion 
 & Boston Bar Hall for example)                                 
 Contact Lori Walters or Karen Tillotson 
 
Drivers:   Transporting low income individuals or seniors  
 to the community  lunch or appointments at 
 Anderson Clinic. (Mileage compensated).  
 Please visit the Better at Home page 6  
 Contact Karen Tillotson  
                                                                                 

Volunteer Fire Dept. is always looking for more individu-

als between the ages of 16 & 60. Just attend Fire          

Practice at the BB Fire Hall on Wednesdays at 6pm.

FOR SALE: Free Range Eggs. Small brown $3.50 per dozen. Large multi-coloured $4.00 per dozen. 
Please call: 604-867-9151 
 
WANTED: free empty egg cartons. Will pick up if you have 12 cartons or more. Please call: 604-867-9151 
 
DOGGIE DAY CARE: Caring home atmosphere, Level 1 Canine First Aid. Daily ($15), weekly ($75). Over-
night & monthly care available. Must provide own dog food. Call: 604-867-9151 
 

HELP WANTED: Manager for Boston Bar Uptown RV Park. Must have OWN RV.  See George. 
 

A FOOD SAFE COURSE 

IS BEING OFFERED ON 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 15TH 

9:30am to 4pm 

AT CANYON LANES, BOSTON BAR 

COST PER APPLICANT IS $85.00 

TO REGISTER, PLEASE CALL 

THE HOPE RECREATION CENTER 

AT 604-869-2304 

OR CANYON LANES  

At 604-867-8800 

NEW 

We are very sorry to see Sandra close her Coffee Shop 

and leave the North Bend Community Center.                    

We wish her all the very best with her new home-based 

business.  

CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS !   BOSTON BAR-NORTH BEND CITIZENS NEED YOU ! 

These are just a few areas where help is always needed.  Feel free to attend a BBNB Enhance-
ment Society meeting (3rd Monday of every month at 1:30pm or contact a member  of the       
Enhancement Society if you would like to help. (See back page 16.) You can also refer to 
the WHO TO CALL list on page 2 for names and phone numbers. General Enquires can be sent 
to  the Editor at kbt@lookieloo.net.  

Special events ~    

Come and help celebrate Linda Phillipsô ONE year of sobriety at Tuckkwiowhum Village on        

October 6th from 11am till 2pm. All are welcome to attend!  

BB Band Elders are hosting BINGO every Thursday from 6ð9pm at the old North Bend Clinic. 


